
S E P T E M B E R  

E V E N T S  

 Aug 31– Sept. 3, Grape 
Festival , See article  

 Sept 1-2, Events at 
Baxter’s, See p.1 

 Sept 5-8, Tri-State 
Rodeo, See p. 4 

 Sept 6, Book Launch, 
Annies Custard, 7-9 p.m 

 Sept 8, Molly Tuttle, 
Legacy Theater, 7 p.m. 

 Sept 9, Movie Night, 
United Methodist 
Church, 5 p.m 

 Sept 10, Retired 
Teachers, United 
Methodist Church, 11:30 
a.m. 

 Sept 13, Blood Drive, 
Untied Methodist 
Church, 2-6 p.m. 

 Sept 14, Book Signing, 
Fudge Factory, 4-6 p.m. 

 Sept 15, SSPP Yard 
Sale, 8:30 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

 Sept 25, TIF information 
meeting, City Hall, 
6p.m. 

 Sept 28-30, Geode Fest, 
See p.4  
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S E P T E M B E R  

M E E T I N G S  

 Sept 6, Hotel Motel 
Tax Board, 2 p.m., City 
Hall 

 Sept 10, Chamber of 
Commerce, Noon, Fire 
Station 

 Sept 11, City Council, 
7:30 p.m., City Hall 

 Sept 17 , School Board, 
6p.m., Grade School 

 Sept 17, Library Board,   
7 p.m., Library 

 Sept 20, NBA,  6 p.m., 
Fire Station 

 Sept 20 , Mayor’s/
Leadership Round , 
7p.m., Fire Station 

 Sept 26, Senior 
Citizens, 11 a.m., Fire 
Station 

This edition of See Nauvoo News is sponsored by 

Baxter’s Vineyards, 2010 E. Parley Street, Nauvoo, 217-453-2528      www.NauvooWinery.com 

Two New Businesses in Nauvoo 

 For the past two years, Nauvoo residents Valerie Howard and Sharon Cohen have been thinking about 
opening a store that would provide space for both vendors’ booths as well as provide an area for recycled 
clothing, furniture, appliances, etc. They teamed up recently to make it happen.  Two new businesses, Nauvoo 
Market Place and Nauvoo Community Thrift Store will open in the former grocery store in September. They 
will be operated under the Make A MARC foundation, created in honor of Valerie’s son Marc Morse. (Valerie 
previously operated the Nauvoo Community Thrift Store, which closed when she went on a two-year church 
mission.) 
 Sharon will manage Nauvoo Market Place, located at the front of the store, which will provide income 
opportunities for individuals in the local area, including crafters, artists, antique dealers, etc.  There is booth 
space for up to 40 vendors, based on 10’ x 10’ booth sizes’, which can be reconfigured as the need arises. 
Vendor inquiries will be addressed online via Facebook.com/NauvooMarketPlace or email 
mrsbrucecohen@yahoo.com. 
 The Nauvoo Community Thrift Store, located at the rear of the building, will be managed by Valerie 
and son, Tim Marse.  The location provides easy access for accepting larger items like couches, refrigerators, 
etc. Donations of household items will be accepted during business hours only.  A list of excluded items will be 
posted on the building. A copy of the exclusion list will also be available at Facebook.com./
makeamarcfoundation. 
 Hoping to lure passersby, there are future plans to cordon off what is now the front parking lot to to 
allow for outdoor vendors—from farm produce sellers to lemonade stands.  A Wi Fi café is planned for former 
grocery store’s deli area. 
 Nauvoo Market Place and Nauvoo Community Thrift Store will be run as a not-for-profit 501(c)
(3).  An account has been set up at Nauvoo State Bank to take monetary donations. Store hours will be Monday-
Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Nauvoo welcomes these entrepreneurs to Mulholland’s business community!    

81st Annual Nauvoo Grape Festival Schedule of Events 
Friday, August 31:  Amusements Arm Band Night, Live Music 
Saturday, September 1:  Pancake Breakfast, Grape Stomp, Co-ed Mud Volleyball, Arts & Crafts, Flea Market, 
Food Vendors, Live Music, Pet Parade, Amusements Arm Band Night, Live Music 
Sunday, September 2:   Pancake Breakfast, Festival on Wheels Custom Car Show, Amusements, Food 
Vendors, Nauvoo Grape Festival Feature Parade, Nauvoo Grape Festival Pageant, Amusements Arm Band 
Night, Live Music 
 For times & locations, see flyer insert or visit the event website www.NauvooGrapeFestival.com. 

Baxter’s Vineyards & Winery Labor Day Weekend Event Schedule 
∙ Saturday, Sept 1, Live Music by Bocephus Wayne on the Patio, 3-6 p.m. 
∙ Sunday, Sept 2, Live Music by Double Play on the Patio, 3-6 p.m. 
 More information is available about all events at www.NauvooWinery.com or on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/NauvooWinery. Or see sponsorship information at the bottom of page1.  

42nd Annual Festival on Wheels Car Show 
 In conjunction with the Nauvoo Grape Festival, the 42nd annual Festival on Wheels Car show will be 
held in Nauvoo on Sunday, September 2 and is the culmination of a three day car show event, Rollin’ Up the 
River, which features car shows in Warsaw, Hamilton and Nauvoo. As a part of the car show events, a Grape 
Panel Jam art auction will also be held to raise funds for the Festival on Wheels/Tom Ciolek Memorial 
Scholarship Fund. Additional details online at www.FestivalonWheels.net.  

http://www.nauvoowinery.com
http://www.nauvoograpefestival.com
http://www.nauvoowinery.com
http://www.festivalonwheels.net
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Nauvoo City Council News 
August 14, 2018 

 Passed 2nd Reading of Ordinance 2018-5, an ordinance to amend 
certain provisions of Sect 9-1-2 of the city code regarding non-
highway vehicles and low speed vehicles and waiving 3rd 
Reading. 

 Tabled Alderman Anozie’s suggestions that the City take over the 
Hotel/Motel Board website.  

 Discussed Stossel ordinance violation. 

 Discussed allowing resubmission of the Chapmans' zoning use 
request no less than 90 days from the 7/10/18 denial, provided 
there is substantial new evidence or proof of changed conditions, 
as required by city code Section 10-1-9. 

 Approved Resolution 2018-2 Great River Road Run. 

 Approved printing newsletter for NBA. 

 Approved lease agreement on Motley Fitness. 

 Approved 1st Reading of 2018-2 Appropriation amendment and 
waived 2nd and 3rd Readings. 

 Discussed retaining 2008 Charger for the police department. 

 Approved request for the city to purchase a standing desk for 
$134.99. 

 Approved issuing a credit card to the police department for the 
purchase of needed supplies. 

 Approved Chief Boley's $67 request for reimbursement and per 
diem for a trip to Chicago to pick up the new police truck. 

 Approved payment of membership dues for the city for the 
Western Illinois Regional Council for the coming year. 

Submitted by Bev Reynolds 

Senior Citizens Luncheon 

 September’s Nauvoo Area Senior Citizens will meet on 
Wednesday, September 26, at 11:00.  Lunch and announcements 
will be followed by a presentation by members of the Nauvoo 
Community Center Capital Campaign Committee. The Center will 
be built on the site of the former grade school property. The 
Nauvoo Area Senior Council had input in the planning of this 
facility. Come for a good lunch and an informational program. 

Blood Drive 
 Nauvoo United Methodist Church  is hosting a blood drive 
Thursday, September 13 from 2- 6 p.m. inside the Friendship Hall. 
To donate, call Tana Lindsay at (217) 453-6364. 

Local Business Raffles at the Library! 
 Nauvoo Public Library asked for donations from local 
Nauvoo Business for a new building fundraising raffle, and we 
were blown away by the response! We received so much love that 
we will have to split the raffles into sixteen different baskets and 
will be staggering the drawings throughout the fall.  
 Up first, we have the following two 
raffles. One is a gorgeous fall wreath created by 
Judy Harl from The Artistic Touch. The second is 
a basket containing a platter from The Grapevine, 

Mango Jalapeno Preserves 
from The Apron, four coupons 
for a free custard at Annie’s 
Custard, one coupon for a free pizza at Casey’s, 
a sweatshirt from Outlaw Tee’s, and some note 
cards and knickknacks from the Allyn House.  
 Drawing for these items will be held 

September 14. Tickets are $1 each or $5 for 6 tickets are available 
at the library. Winners need not be present to win. The next 
drawing date for upcoming baskets will be September 28. Stay 
tuned on the library’s Facebook page or at nauvoopubliclibrary.com 
for all of our upcoming raffles and full list of donors! Thank you 
for your support! 

Cruisin’ for Kids 
 It was recently announced that Cruisin’ for Kids will be 
keeping its venue at the parking garage on Mulholland - at least, 
until it outgrows the location! 

Learn More about a TIF Zone 
 Steve Kline will present a basic Tax Increment Financing 
(TIF) training presentation on Tuesday, September 25, 6:00 p.m., at 
city hall.  The city recently hired Kline’s company to manage 
Nauvoo’s TIF program. The company also works with TIF zones in 
Carthage and Hamilton. 
 TIF is a tool used by a city to encourage economic 
growth.  Nauvoo’s TIF Zone (designated area) has been in existence 
for several years. New or existing businesses should be aware of this 
program and how it could affect them if they are thinking of 
developing or expanding projects.  Anyone interested in learning 
more about what a “TIF” is and how it may help them is welcomed 
to attend. 

Recycling Reminders 

 We all benefit from having a recycling opportunity in our 
community.  Remember to follow the rules. They’re simple. 

 Magazines & Newspapers (may be bagged in paper sacks) 

 Plastics (only ones numbered 1-7 in triangle at base of container) 
Flattening milk and plastic jugs would be helpful. 

 Empty tin cans (Rinsing curbs odors.) 

 Cardboard (Break down boxes.) 

 NO GLASS   

 NO PLASTIC BAGS 
 Please notify City Hall if any of the bins are full by calling 
217.453.2587.   Thanks. 

It’s Scarecrow Time! 
 The Nauvoo Betterment Association is 
excited to make plans for the second annual 
Scarecrow Festival. The grand opening for the 
event will be the Scarecrow Stroll on October 6 
from 2-4 p.m. (rain date October 13). New this year 
will be awarding  a 1st, 2nd and 3rd places.  
 During the Scarecrow Stroll, the 
Lemmings will provide musical entertainment and 

strolling scarecrows will be found along Mulholland. A “photo 
frame” will be available to record your memories for just $1 with 
an NBA member using your cell phone or camera to capture your 
photo. 
 For those wanting to share your scarecrow talents, pick up 
a registration form at the city hall, library or email Barb Schafer at 
dschafer@frontiernet.net or call her at 319-470-0495.  In order to 
be eligible for judging, registration must be made by September 
15.  As last year, your creation can be sitting or standing and 
constructed with any material. They will remain on display during 
the month of October. Join in the fun and fill the town with 
“crows”  in October. 

Flute Lessons in Nauvoo  
 Karen Sanders’ Flute Studio is now 
accepting new students. Students have weekly 
flute lessons, go on studio field trips, enjoy 
multiple performing opportunities, and more! 
Sign up for ten flute lessons by September 15 and 
get the eleventh free! Email Karen 
at karensandersflutist@gmail.com. 

Thank you from the TJ Lunt Family & Benefit Committee 
 The TJ Lunt Family along with the benefit committee that 
recently held a benefit for TJ would like to thank our area communi-
ties that came out and supported the family. This is truly a special 
community that we get to be a part of!  
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Hancock County Retired Teachers  
Monday, September 10 at 11:30 a.m. at The Nauvoo United 
Methodist Church. The luncheon is $10. Call  Rosemary McNeil, 
217-505-1026 for reservations by September 1. Jeanie Sowers, 
retired from Southeastern, Membership chair of Area 4, Region 9, 
will be the guest speaker 

Fall Kick-Off 
 September begins a new fall season for the Nauvoo United 
Methodist Church.  A  Movie Night is scheduled for Sunday, 
September 9, at 5 p.m. in Friendship Hall located at 1610 Ripley 
Street.  The movie, Miracle Season, is based on the true story of the 
Iowa City West High School volleyball team after the sudden death 
of the team's heart and leader. Popcorn and cookies will be 
served.  All are welcome. 
  Beginning Sunday, September 16, Pastor Mark Hendrickson 
will “kick-off” a two-Sunday sermon series entitled “Three Simple 
Rules—Do no harm, Do good, and Stay in Love with God.”  The 
Sunday services begin at 9 a.m. 
  During September the Sunday School class will be 
compiling a cookbook of favorite recipes from 1906 to the present. 
The cookbook will go on sale in November and be ready for that 
perfect Christmas gift for someone special.  The proceeds from the 
sales will help fund the class’s “Feed the Flock” project. 

Camp Nauvoo, a Getaway Spot for Family and Friends 

The Tiny Houses: Perhaps you’ve noticed that tiny houses are 
“big” all over the United States right now, and camp Nauvoo is 
sporting a cluster of six of them. The 24’ x 12’ buildings feature a 
queen-sized bed and a futon-couch; a kitchenette with microwave, 
sink, small refrigerator, and a table; and a three-quarter bath with 
toilet, sink, and shower.  A loft, with four mattresses on the floor, is a 
favorite with children. Each house can sleep seven for a total of 42 
guests. According to Pat Reaves, interim manager of Camp Nauvoo, 

the tiny houses can be 
rented nightly, weekly, 
and/or monthly from 
April 1 through October 
31.They are often used 
for family reunions, as 
changing rooms for 
weddings on the 
premises, or for 
getaways.  The tiny 

houses are nestled into a corner of the camp ground with a pine grove 
nearby for walking and communing with nature. 

The Lodge: In addition to the tiny houses and new this year, Camp 
Nauvoo now offers two other types of year-round lodging.  A recent 
addition to the lodge offers eight rental rooms, each featuring a full 
bath and either a queen-sized bed and a bunk bed or three bunk beds. 
There are no phones or TVs in the rooms. Lodge rooms are available 
year around.  Four additional rooms will be added in 2019. 

The Retreat House: A three-bedroom retreat house at the end of a 
long, private drive sleeps up to ten and is also available at the 
site.  One of the rooms features a queen-sized bed; the other two 
rooms have a queen-sized bed and a bunk bed. There is a full living 
room and kitchen. (Locals might remember this as being Rogene 
McKiernan’s former home.)  The home is available for rent year 
around. 
 Camp Nauvoo is located on Warsaw Street between Hwy. 
96 and Parley Street.  For more information, call Pat at her office 
217.453.9930 or cell phone 217.242.0370.  Camp Nauvoo is one of 
the area’s best kept secrets that we are glad to share. 

Christin Mackay Assumes New Role 
 Christin Mackay has assumed the 
duties of Site Director at the Joseph Smith 
Historic Site in Nauvoo.  It is a lateral move, 
as she will continue her management duties 
at the Red Brick Store where she is in charge 
of purchasing merchandise for it and the 
Temple store in Kirtland, Ohio. Her new 
duties will include supervising staff 
members, planning events, arranging tours, 
and, depending on the time of year, training 
site volunteers. 
 Christin moved to Nauvoo from 

Kirtland as Interim Site Director in 2006.  In 2007, she and husband 
Lachlan, who was the Community of Christ Historic Sites Director, 
was named an Apostle in Community of Christ in 2016.   Originally 
from Flint, Michigan, Christin grew up in Moore, Oklahoma, and 
was graduated from Graceland University where she received a 
degree in history and political science.  Her previous work 
experience includes internships at the Joseph Smith Historic Site 
(1994), Kirtland Temple (1995), and serving as Museum Stores 
Manager at Western Reserve Historical Society in Cleveland, OH 
and the James Garfield National Historic Site in Mentor, 
OH.  Nauvoo welcomes Christin in her new role as she continues to 
be an asset to Nauvoo and its historic community. 

Nauvoo Resident Photographer Donates Book 
 Tom Simpson recently 
donated Seasons of 
Nauvoo:  Year-Round Imagery 
of the City Beautiful to the 
library.  The 12” x 10” book 
contains 144 pages of colorful 
images of the seasons 
showcasing the historic flats and 
Nauvoo Temple.  Opportunities 
to meet the author and view the 
book are as follows: 
 Book Launch Party: 
Thursday, September 6, from 7-9:00 p.m., at Annie’s Frozen 
Custard.  Giveaways, drawings for prizes, and music by Irene 
Tukuafu will be provided. 
 Book Signing:  Friday, September 14, 4-6 p.m., at the 
Fudge Factory. Stop by, visit with Tom, and help him celebrate the 
culmination of a nine-year dream. Framed art will also be available 
for viewing.  

Pack 56 Invite 
 Cub Scouts Pack 56 invites youth (boys and girls) 
grades K-5 to join Scouting on Sunday, September 9th at 5 p.m. 
at the Nauvoo Community of Christ Church. Parents/guardians 
should attend and a registration fee will be collected.  
 Fun activities such as camping, hiking, biking, canoeing, 
BB shooting, archery, fishing, Scoutcraft, S.T.E.M and much 
more await you!  
 For more information, contact Cubmaster Scott DiPrima 
at (217) 242-3428 or firefighterdiprima@yahoo.com or by 
visiting www.mississippivalleybsa.org.  

SPPS Catholic Women’s Club Yard Sale 
 The great big bargain hunt bonanza known as the SSPP 
Catholic Women's Club Yard Sale is coming soon.  Clean out your 
closets, bring us your left overs September 10-13th. Come and help 
us sort and set up if you're able!  Join us on Saturday, September 
15th, 8:30 a.m.-1p.m. for the sale. As someone said “If we don't have 
it, you don't need it!”  Contact Sts. Peter and Paul School at (217) 453
-2511 for more information.  



Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com. 

Deadline for the October Issue is September 28 

See Nauvoo News may be picked up at the following locations for a suggested donation of twenty-five cents: The Apron, 

Caseyõs, City Hall, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Mill and Bakery,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, State Bank 

of Nauvoo,  and Winning Looks.  The newsletter may also be found online at Beautiful Nauvoo's Facebook Page and at 

www.beatifulnauvoo.com. Note: If there is lack of space, the See Nauvoo News staff reserves the right to condense event 

information, referring readers to reference sites for specific event details. 

Legacy Theater 
 Molly Tuttle, an up-and-coming Bluegrass singer and 
songwriter, is the next star to appear on stage at the Legacy Theater in 
Carthage. Tuttle will perform one show at 7 p.m. Saturday, Sept. 8. 
She opened for the Garth Brooks Show at the Grand Ole Opry in 
August. Molly is noted for her flatpicking, clawhammer and 
crosspicking guitar talent, as well as banjo playing. Tickets can be 
purchased at the Legacy Theater box office from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Monday to Friday, or by calling 217-357-9479, where you can leave a 
message. Tickets are also available at Carson Motors in Carthage, 
Kraus Furniture in Nauvoo or Keokuk Tourism and Convention 
Bureau. 

Memorial Hospital Foundation Charity Golf Tournament 
 The tournament is on Saturday, September 22, at Deer Run 
Golf Course in Hamilton. There will be a shotgun start at 1:00 p.m. 
with dinner and prizes at 6:30 p.m.. Cost is $300 per foursome. Entry 
fee includes 18 holes of golf, cart, and ribeye steak dinner. There will 
be great prizes for first, second and third place winners! You could 
even win a one year membership to Deer Run Golf Course. If you are 
the lucky golfer to get a hole-in-one, you could take home $1,000 in 
cash! Please register by September 5th, 2018. All proceeds go to the 
Memorial Hospital Foundation 2018 “Enjoy the Ride” Campaign. 
Funds are for helping to pay for the transportation vehicle purchased 
for Hancock Village. Contact Greta Wetzel at gwetzel@mhtlc.org – 
217-357-8502 or Cynthia Stewart at cstewart@mhtlc.org – 217-357-
8563 for any questions you may have! You may also contact us to see 
how you can be a sponsor for this great event!  

The Emerald Ash Borer Has Arrived in Nauvoo 
 According to WIU retired forestry professor Tom Green, the 
ash borer, came to Detroit via its native China in 2002; to northern 
Illinois in 2006 (via firewood from Michigan); Dallas City, 2016; 

Nauvoo, 2017; and LaHarpe, 2018. While 
China’s native ash trees have a resistance to 
the borer, those in the U.S. do not.  At the 
city council meeting in August, Green 
spread the word that every native ash tree in 
Nauvoo probably has the borers in it, and 
all of those would be dead in the next four 
years. 
 A tree may be infested for two 
years with no symptoms.  Options for 

dealing with the blight are cutting it down (tree will fall apart by itself 
w/in two or three years, causing additional safety problems), or 
treating it chemically by drenching the surrounding soil; or by 
injection, the latter being the preferred process.  Green noted that trees 
providing shade and are 20” in diameter, or less, could be treated and 
saved. If not a shade tree, cut it down, making sure to burn to fallen 
tree to kill any remaining borers. Green asks that anyone who is able 
to save an ash tree to contact him at TL-Green@wiu.edu so a resistant 
strain can be cultivated from it. 

14th Annual Geode Fest 
 The 14th Annual Geode Fest will be held September 28 - 
30 at the Chaney Creek Boat Access on Highway 96 in Hamilton. 
The registration fees ($20 for a single person or $30 for a family) 
entitles you to three days of geode hunting with experienced guides 
to some locations not normally hunted throughout the year. Check 
Keokuk Area Convection & Visitors Bureau website, 
www.keokukiowatourism.org or contact Kirk Brandenberger at 
(319) 524-5599.  

71st Annual Tri-State Rodeo 
 The 71st annual Tri-State rodeo is set for action September 5
-8. This premier community event brings fast paced rodeo action and 
top name entertainment to the Ft. Madison, Iowa area. The Tri-State 
Rodeo will bring three national entertainment acts this year. For more 
information visit www.tristaterodeo.org. 

7th Annual Great River Road Run 
 The 7th Annual Great River Road Run will 
be held on October 13. The run begins in Hamilton at 
8 a.m. and will end in the Nauvoo State Park Shelter 
House. There are several registration options 
available with additional details listed online at  
www.GreatRiverRoadRun.com. 
 In order to safeguard the participants in this 

event, it is necessary to close the Southbound lane on Illinois Route 
96 and some streets in Nauvoo from approximately 4 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
on October 13. The following roads in Nauvoo will also be 
affected:  
 Temporary closure to all traffic at the above times: IL 96, 
from Munson Street south to Warsaw Street; Parley and Sidney 
Streets, from Page Street west to IL 96; Wells Street, from Sidney 
Street north to Parley Street; Bluff and Page Streets, from Sidney 
Street north to Kimball Street; and Kimball Street, from Page Street 
west to Wells Street.  
 The following streets will be open to local traffic only at 
the above times: IL 96, from Mulholland Street south to Munson 
Street; IL 96, from Warsaw Street south to the south corporate 
limits of the City of Nauvoo; Warsaw Street, from Parley Street 
south to IL 96; Parley Street, from Warsaw Street west to Page 
Street; and all streets in the Nauvoo flats, west of IL 96 and south of 
White Street.  
 Southbound traffic from Nauvoo will be detoured via 
the Connable blacktop.  
 This article will be repeated in the October edition of the 
See Nauvoo News as a reminder. Please share this information 
with anyone that may be affected by the road closures.  

2018 Nauvoo Grape Festival Pet Parade  
King & Queen Announced 

 
 The Nauvoo Grape 
Festival Association has 
announced the 2018Nauvoo 
Grape Festival Pet Parade 
Royalty. Reigning as King 
will be Chase Mitchell, age 7, 
son of Josh and Trisha 
Mitchell of Nauvoo. Reigning 
as Queen will be Annabelle 
Orth, age 7, daughter of Kim 
Logan of Nauvoo.  
 The theme for the 
2018 Nauvoo Grape Festival Pet Parade will be “Marvel in the 
Moment” The Pet Parade will be held on Saturday, September 1, 
2018 at 2:00 pm. Registration will begin at 11:00 a.m. and end at 
1:30 p.m., behind the N-C Elementary School. 


